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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, August 3, 2017, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Frederick Civian, Andrew Tittler, Laura Bugay, Joseph Smith, Joseph (Matt). Hickey. 
Members Absent: Michael Williams & Stephanie Radner. 
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM
38 Icehouse Lane- Notice of Intent for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-0510).   
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 38 Icehouse Lane until August 17rd at the request of the applicant, seconded by Ms Bugay, UA. 
267 Providence Highway (Mother Brook Diversion Structure) –
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 267 Providence Highway until August 17rd at the request of the applicant, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
7:05 PM:  13 Powers Street- Notice of Intent for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-0511). 
Matt Smith was present from Norwood Engineering, with the applicant and his attorney, Peter Zakha.
Agent Brown summarized the opinion received from Town Counsel that in order to qualify for the exemption from the Riverfront Area performance the combined lot must have been recorded prior to 1997. Peter Zakha stated that: 1) he disagreed with the opinion of counsel, and 2) he noted that the cases cited did not appear applicable and that they were from a DEP Administrative Court, and 3) the cases cited were light on details.  Mr. Civian stated that the performance standards were threshold criteria and the applicant had three options: 1) change the plan to conform to the performance standards, 2) withdraw the application, or 3) proceed with a request for a determination.  Mr. Zakha requested additional time to conduct further research and review the opinion from Town Counsel.  Furthermore, he requested that he be allowed into a dialogue with Town Counsel.  Mr. Civian stated that he was not sure that this was allowable with permission.  
Mr. Tittler mentioned that given that the regulations under consideration were promulgated by DEP, the decision of the DEP Administrative Judge should be given deference.
Mr. Civian mentioned that he had listened to the minutes of the meeting of March 6, 2017 and disagreed with Mr. Smith’s characterization of the Commission’s opinion regarding the exemption from performance standards.
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 13 Powers Street until September 7th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
750 Providence Highway- NOI for redevelopment of the “Friday’s Site” for alteration of BVW, Bank, LUWW, and BLSF.  (DEP File #141-0522).
Matt Smith was present from Norwood Engineering with Paul McManus from EcoTec.
Mr. Smith explained that the plan proposed was exactly the same as that approved by the Commission as a modification to an earlier Order of Conditions.
Agent Brown mentioned that she had recently forwarded comments provided by Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental dated July 20, 2017 to Norwood Engineering.  Mr. Smith noted that they were already in receipt of a copy.
Mr. Smith stated that while he agrees with Mr. Ivas that the project would be better without a driveway, the project as proposed is an improvement on existing conditions.
Mr. McManus stated that the date of the delineation is a non-issue since it has been re-approved by Agent Brown and it is still valid from a regulatory standpoint because it is the approved delineation under an open Order of Conditions.
Mr. McManus responded to Mr. Ivas’ written comment regarding the construction sequencing by stating the he believes that the sequencing proposed is best for site management.  He stated that he is willing to install compost socks instead of the proposed filter fence and double straw wattles, or whatever the Commission requests.  As to conformance with MA Stream Crossing Standards, he believes that the proposed plan corresponds to the maximum extent practicable, which is the standard for redevelopment.
Mr. Steven Greenbaum, attorney for Pearl Realty Trust, noted that this project is under review by the Planning Board and that the Planning Board may be requiring changes to the plan.  He suggested that the Commission meet with the Planning Board to coordinate.  Agent Brown summarized the changes under consideration by the Planning Board, which consist of a change of use to one of the buildings that would result in reduced parking in the northwest corner of the site and breaks in the parking lot rain gardens to allow better pedestrian movement. Mr. Smith commented that although there may be future changes to the plan, he requests that the Commission review the current plan. 
Mr. Ivas stated that a third culvert, one for upland crossing, be included to allow terrestrial animals the ability to travel from the eastern to western sides of the proposed new driveway.  Mr. Tittler questioned whether an analysis had been conducted of the number of daily animal crossings and what time of day crossings would be most frequent.  Mr. Smith responded that they had not conducted such an analysis. Ms. Bugay questioned the extent of wildlife to the west of the driveway.  Mr. McManus responded that the wildlife on either side of the driveway was primarily aquatic and that there was little terrestrial wildlife habitat on the western side of the driveway.
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the hearing on 750 Providence Highway, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  Mr. Civian directed Agent Brown to prepare an Order of Conditions for the next scheduled meeting.
124 Country Club Road – Master Plan involving re-shaping of several fairways; elimination, installation, or renovation of many bunkers; and re-building of all 18 greens in BLSF, BZ, and Riverfront Area (DEP File #141-0521
Michael Toohill was present, with Ryan Kenny, General Manager and COO.
Mr. Civian thanked Mr. Toohill for his clear presentation of the project.
Mr. Toohill explained that the fee originally calculated at about $38k had been reduced to about $22k due to improvements in the plan. Mr. Kenny stated that they would like to withdraw their request for a waiver of the fee.
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with Special Conditions, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  
169 Rustcraft Road (aka Capone Field) - Field renovations and irrigation system replacement (RDA 2017-09).  

Steven Crisafulli and Holly Ganser from Activitas were present to represent the applicant.
Mr. Crisafulli described the project as essentially the same as that at Davis Field, with the addition of some irrigation improvements.
Ms. Bugay noted that there are no erosion and sedimentation controls around material stockpiles at Condon Park or Davis Field.  She requested that this situation be corrected and that appropriate controls for material stockpiles be incorporated into plans for the Capone Field renovations.  Mr. Crisafulli stated that he had been unaware of the problem at Davis Field but had directed the contractor to add controls as soon as he had become aware of the situation.  Erosion and sediment controls are on the plans for both Davis and Capone Fields.
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing and issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with Special Conditions, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  
Informal Items
51 Matthews Road - Violation- Ronald Maloof appeared before the Commission in response to the Violation Letter sent to him. He summarized the reason for filling and his attempt to improve drainage conditions at the end of Matthews Road.  He was unaware of the distance to the wetlands and did not believe that there had been any erosion or sedimentation issues.  Over the years he has added a substantial number of plantings.  The fill in his yard has been stabilized.  He indicated interest in working with the Commission and DPW to improve drainage conditions on Matthews Road.  Agent Brown will work with Mr. Maloof to design appropriate stormwater controls.  No additional enforcement activities are required.
[bookmark: _GoBack]36 Sawmill Lane - Violation- Antonio Reda and his engineer, Jim DeVellis were present to discuss the Violation Letter issued to them.  Mr. Civian stated that he had been made aware that work had been conducted at the rain garden island without appropriate Conservation Commission approval.  Mr. Reda explained that there had been serious safety concerns with the rain garden island.  To address the safety concerns, they had presented a landscaping plan to the Planning Board, which was approved by the Planning Board and subsequently implemented.  Mr. Reda stated that this was an emergency situation and he didn’t realize that additional communication with the Conservation Commission was required.  Mr. Civian stated that the applicant should have communicated better with the Commission prior to implementing their modification and should continue to communicate for any future changes.  
Mr. DeVellis stated that they have just started work on a plan to redevelop the southern portion of the site and would be looking at alternatives that could improve stormwater management since the rain garden island wasn’t working well.  
Mr. Tittler stated that if a revised plan were to be submitted in a reasonable time frame, that he believed the Commission should hold enforcement in abeyance.  
Mr. Smith suggested that six months would be a reasonable time period.
Mr. Civian made a motion to forego any enforcement actions pending receipt of a revised plan and/or status update in six months, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  
20 Hyde Park Street – Certificate of Compliance – David Galusi, attorney for the current owner, explained that a Certificate of Compliance was being requested as the property was changing hands.  There had been a historic enforcement action at the site, resulting from development of the property in 1998.  A request for a Certificate of Compliance was made in 2006, and the record shows that a draft Certification was prepared but not signed, for reasons unknown.  Agent Brown reported that she had conducted a site inspection and found the site substantially in compliance with the proposed plan, but cautioned the applicant that future owners needed to be aware of their responsibilities with respect to wetlands protection, including a prohibition of dumping leaves on the wetlands side of the fence.  
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA
Meeting Minutes – Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 7/20/17 with edits, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to adjourn at 8:30 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
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